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Land North East Of Oxford Road West Of Oxford Canal And East Of Bankside Banbury

Outline planning application for a residential development of up to 850 dwellings; green
infrastructure including formal (playing fields with changing rooms, allotments) and informal
open space, landscaping; and associated infrastructure including a balancing pond; on land
off the A4260, with access off the existing Longford Park access off the A4260 (Oxford
Road), and a new access off the A4260 (Banbury Road). All matters of detail reserved, save
for access.

Samantha Taylor

Ben Blackburn

22 Hobby Road,Banbury,0X15 4GJ
Objection

neighbour

As a resident of Hobby Road, down which it is proposed that the vast and continuous
amount of construction and HGV traffic for the new development will be directed, I cannot
object to this proposal strongly enough. I object on the following bases; 1. It is absurd that
a quiet residential road, with barely enough space for two cars to pass side-by-side could
accomodate the constant stream of lorries, vans, HGVs, and other construction vehicles
safely, without damage to resident's cars, the road surface or our houses. 2. Children who
live in the area, such as my own, use the road for going to school and for local amenities.
Their safety would be substantially compromised by the construction traffic coming down
this otherwise quiet road. 3. Given the scarcity of parking for residents' cars they are forced
to park on the road side. This drastically constricts the passageway on the road such that
cars cannot pass each other, and are forced to give way and wait their turn. There simply
wouldn't be enough space for construction vehicles. 4. The road surface would not withstand
prolonged HGV use. This would be to huge detriment to residents here and very costly for
the authorities to replace. 5. The disruption to those of us who work from home would be
unbearable. The noise of having HGVs, site vehicles and other construction traffic accessing
the new site would be extremely intrusive and detrimental to working conditions. 6. The
increased locall pollution of air caused by the construction traffic alone should be enough for
this ridiculous proposal to be rejected. Airborne particulate matter would increase, as well as
the noxious fumes from the vehicle engines; all concentrated around this closely packed
residential area. I would urge you to reject this proposal and impose on the developers to
create a dedicated access to the new site, not ruin the lives of residents of a quiet street.
Yours kindly, Ben Blackburn
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